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What did we do this month? Step into our world at 

Small World!  
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Dear Parent(s),  

 The month of March has been filled with  tons of  celebrations and 

learning, and we are so excited to share with you!  At Montessori School of 

Miami Gardens, we believe that exposure to different cultures and life 

experiences is paramount  in having a well-rounded early childhood education. 

During the month of March, we continued to learn about Black History by 

making posters about significant black figures in history. Pictured above, you 

can see Angel  M.’s poster about  Muhammad Ali (left) and Bryson L.’s poster 

about Bill Russell (right).  

 Additionally, we also held our annual Parent Teacher Conferences 

during the month of March. We thank all parents for attending, and we hope it 

was an enlightening experience for all families to better understand their child’s 

dynamic in the classroom setting. We also celebrated  Dr. Seuss Day on 

Tuesday, March 2nd by reading some of his most popular children’s books and 

creating Dr. Seuss– themed arts and crafts. Please continue reading to see 

photos of the children during the month of march, including photos from our Dr. 

Seuss Day festivities.  

 It is our aim to provide parents with a monthly newsletter highlighting all 

the activities that happened during the previous month. In this month’s letter, we 

have also included a featured article from the American Montessori Society 

entitled “Grace and Courtesy Beyond Please and Thank You.”   

 We hope you enjoy seeing all the activities your child took part in. If you 

have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. This newsletter is for 

parents, and we are open to suggestions. Thank you!  

Sincerely,  

Ms. Bonnie Lynch  

Administrator of Communications and Marketing 

  

 

Monday, March 8th:  

International Women’s Day  

 

Thursday, March 11th:  

Parent Teacher Conferences Begin 

 

Monday, March 15th:  

Re-Enrollment Begins  

 

March 22nd— March 26th:  

Spring Break  
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Featured Article 

“grace and courtesy beyond please and thank you” 

By Donohue Shortridge 
A few weeks ago, I arrived at a hotel to check in, only to find that my room would not be ready for quite some time. 
There had been a pop concert nearby the night before, attended mostly by moms and their teenage daughters. 
Apparently, the moms spent their after-event time at the bar, while their teens proceeded to trash their hotel 
rooms, blast loud music, and run wild in the hallways until 3:00 a.m. The next morning, housekeepers were 
overwhelmed by a tsunami of debris: lipstick on mirrors, teepeed beds, and wet trash everywhere. As I sat in the 
lobby contemplating this uncivilized behavior, I asked myself, How does this happen?  
 
Parents want children to be polite, kind, and civilized. But what does it take to foster that outcome? Mammals, 
especially humans, are social learners. We gain knowledge from our environment and from other people, 
especially from those whom we love. Unfortunately, we learn both antisocial as well as pro -social behaviors by 
watching others. 

So if there is anything you want your child to know how to do, or a way you want him or her to behave, you should 
first model it, then show him or her how to do it, offer lots of opportunities for practice, and finally, hold the child 
accountable. 

First, modeling: In the early years of life, we learn mostly by taking in the sensorial impressions of the world around 
us. A series of neural connections helps us imprint that which we see. The child watches what other people do and 
attempts to do it too. Research has shown that mimicry increases pro-social behavior in very young children 
(Carpenter, Uebel & Tomasello, 2013). If you want your children to wait their turn to speak, do that yourself. If you 
want your children to stay at the table during dinner, turn off your cell phone and stay seated yourself.  

Second, practice: Think about what you want your child to learn—every- thing from when and how to say “excuse 
me,” to carrying on a phone conversation with Grandma, to holding the door open for someone with an armload of 
packages, to conducting oneself at a restaurant, in a theater, on an airplane, and at a hotel. We Montessorians call it 
adaptation to one’s culture (Montessori, 1964). Take it slow; you will have many years to inculcate these habits. Start 
with simple daily activities: “In our family, when we need to sneeze, we sneeze into our sleeve. Watch me. Now it ’s 
your turn.” 

Other examples include: For a young child—pushing in one’s chair after getting up from the table. For an 
Elementary-age child—lessons on how we treat those different from us. For an adolescent—house rules on texting 
and driving. 

After you have modeled and practiced, hold your children account- able. If you use inductive statements, it will help 
the child discover for himself how to make the correction. 

Some examples: 

• For young children—“When you go back to the table and push in your chair, then you may be excused.” 

• For an Elementary-age child—“Before we go over to the neighbor’s house to apologize for that bullying 
incident, you’ll come up with how you will make amends, which, as you remember, is part of apologizing. ” 

• For an adolescent (Dad, looking at a ticket for texting and driving)—“What happens now with your phone and 
car keys?” 

 
Finally, remember that your children really do want to learn all this. It ’s how they feel competent and socially adept. 
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